

NOTES OF A 'ZOOM' COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 16th NOVEMBER 2021 at 7.00pm

AGENDA

- 1. Matters arising from meeting dated 6th October 2021.
- 2. Welfare
- 3. Finance
- 4. Scores and Records
- 5. Competitions
- 6. Coaching
- 7. Major Projects
- 8. Forthcoming Events
- 9. AOB

Present

Paul McGuire, Alan Hoddinott, Graham Ivey, Will Kempf, John Dean, Alan Marriott **Apologies:**

Mark Swallow

NOTES FROM THE MEETING:

1.Matters arising:

Any items arising are dealt with in the main agenda

2. Welfare:

Nothing to report.

3.Finance:

No major changes in our financial situation. We still have £2500.00 to claim from the Sport England grant but the building must be signed off by Building Control and to receive the completion certificate before we receive the final amount. The electrical installation (which is ongoing) still has to be paid for but we have enough money in the bank to pay for this.

4. Scores and Records:

Graham confirmed most members were using the golden records system and the Apps being used were acceptable particularly those that allow a counter signature.

5. Competitions:

The Thanksgiving shoot will take place on Sunday 28th November (10.00am for 10.30am). This event consists of shooting at pictures of Turkeys and collecting scores for a kill or a wound. It's a fun event. Also, there will be the usual minestrone soup (the John Evens recipe – our former treasurer for those new members who did not know him) and perhaps pumpkin pie supplied by our President.

Our traditional Christmas fun shoot is scheduled for Sunday 19th December1.00pm for 1.30pm. We would like to canvass opinion from members if you would wish to attend, as in the past (pre-covid) we held the event indoors at Royds Hall sports centre As you are aware we now have our own indoor shooting range but we will not be able to fit as many people across the shooting line as we did at Royds therefore we may have to shoot in detail dependent upon numbers attending or we could shoot outside and perhaps have the presentations and mince pies etc. inside. Can you let me know if you will be attending?

Also, can you let me know if you would like to come and have a look at the finished indoor range (no shooting involved) on Saturday 11th December, just as a small social event (maybe some food involved) in the early evening – time to be confirmed.

6. Coaching:

Beginner course 10 commences Saturday 20th November. This is the last course for this year.

We have no more Taster sessions until 30th January 2022.

7. Major Projects:

As you are aware the new indoor range is built and we are now completing the electrical installation. We will inform you when it will be available for use.

8. Forthcoming Events:

Please see item 5 above.

9.AOB

- a) We had a response from 2 members regarding possible charges for use of the indoor range. These will be considered by the committee in due course.
- b) Thanks to Steven Hirst and Ian Huntingdon who turned up to help to tidy the various buildings on Thursday 21st October whilst Will and myself carried out the tree planting to accord with the planning requirements.
- c) a proposal to increase the cost of a taster session from £15.00pp to £20.00pp was put forward. This was approved by 5 votes to one abstention.
- d) The following people have recently joined the club

ADULTS

Richard Davidson, Gary Putnam, Rebekah Curtis-Haries, Lynne Bradbury, Garry Fuller, Ross Hewitt, Tristan McCarthy, Mike Poole.

JUNIORS

Nathan Bradbury

The meeting closed at 8.45pm

Next Meeting:

Tuesday 14th December at 7.00pm at the field